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Mr. Doug Dean, Director
Colorado Public Utilities Commission (Z
1560 Broadway, Suite 250
Denver, Colorado 80202 |

Re: Ex Parte Disclosure Letter, Docket 081-420EG E‘
Dear Mr. Dean:

I submit this disclosure letter in Docket No. 081-420EG, pursuant to Commission
Decision Number C08-0448.

This disclosure is being filed within two business days following a permitted ex parte
communication with a Commissioner. As required, this disclosure states the time, date,
and place of the meeting, lists the persons attending and contains a summary of the topics
discussed.

This letter serves as disclosure of two separate meetings. The first meeting was between
me and Commissioner James Tarpey from 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 12,
2009, at the offices of the Public Utilities Commission of the State of Colorado
(“Commission”). Also in attendance were Barbara Fernandez, Gene Camp, Sharon
Podein, and Geri Santos-Rach of the Commission’s Staff and Brad Bernthal of the
University of Colorado Law School. The meeting included discussion of privacy issues
related to the smart grid. I also provided a presentation entitled “Privacy and the Smart
Grid” and a report entitled “Smart Metering & Privacy: Existing Law and Competing
Policies.” These documents are attached per Commission requirements.

The second meeting was between me and Commissioner Matt Baker from 2:30 p.m. to
3:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 12, 2009, at the offices of the Public Utilities Commission of
the State of Colorado (“Commission”). Also in attendance were Barbara Fernandez,
Gene Camp, and Geri Santos-Rach of the Commission’s Staff. The meeting included
discussion of privacy issues related to the smart grid and discussion of climate change
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